
 



WEEKLY CALENDAR  

 
Saturday, March 29 (Hos 6:1-6; Lk 18:9-14) 
7:45 AM-12:30 PM—Stations of the Cross Pilgrimage 
3:00 PM—Private Confession 
3:30 PM—Pray the Rosary 
4:00 PM Mass—Arnie Bauer by Chris Bauer 
Sunday, March 30  
(Jos 5:91,10-12; 2 Cor 5:17-21; Lk 15:1-3,11-32) 
8:00 AM—Pray the Rosary 
8:30 AM Mass—Mary Cinker by Sherry Nimmo 
10:15 AM Mass—St. Joseph Parish Family 
5:15 PM—Private Confession 
5:45 PM—Pray the Rosary 
6:00 PM Mass—StoutCatholic 
Monday, March 31 (Is 65:17-21; Jn 4:43-54) 
NO SERVICES 
8:00-9:00 AM—Adoration (The Ministry) 
10:00 AM-4:00 PM—Blood Drive (Charles Hall 
6:00-7:00 PM—Lenten Reconciliation (Church) 
Tuesday, April 1 (Ez 47:1-9,12; Jn 5:1-16) 
7:00 AM-3:00 PM—Adoration 
8:00 AM Mass—Ray McMenamin by the Berg Family 
5:00-6:00 PM—Tuesday’s Table Meal (Charles Hall) 
6:00 PM—RCIA (Parish Center) 
6:30 PM—Knights of Columbus Family Rosary- 
    All Are Welcome (Church) 
7:00 PM—Knights of Columbus Meeting (Charles Hall) 
Wednesday, April 2 (Is 49:8-15; Jn 5:17-30)  
8:00 AM Mass —Virginia Schober by Peggy Pfau 
6:00 PM—Traditional Choir Practice (Parish Center) 
5:30-6:30 PM—Elementary Faith Formation (Parish Center) 
6:30-8:00 PM—Shadow Stations Practice (Charles Hall) 
7:00-8:00 PM—Adoration (The Ministry) 
Thursday, April 3 (Ex 32:7-14; Jn 5:31-47) 
9:00 AM—Coffee & Community  (Friendship House) 
2:00 PM Mass at the Neighbors —  
   Joe Brown by Jeanne Frawley 
5:30 PM Mass—The Ministry 
Friday, April 4 (Wis 2:1a,12-22; Jn 7:1-2,10,25-30) 
9:00 AM Mass—Parkins Family by Angie Prince 
4:30 PM—Stations of the Cross (Church) 
Saturday, April 5 (Jer 11:18-20; Jn 7:40-53) 
10:00 AM—Visitation 
11:00 AM—Funeral for Maxine Berger 
1:00-5:00 PM—First Communion Retreat (Church & PC) 
Anniversary Blessings after Mass 
3:00 PM—Private Confession 
3:30 PM—Pray the Rosary 
4:00 PM Mass—Jim Ulesich by the Family 
Sunday, April 6 (Is 43:16-21; Phil 3:8-14; Jn 8:1-11) 
Anniversary Blessings after both morning Masses 
8:00 AM—Pray the Rosary 
8:30 AM Mass—St. Joseph Parish Family 
9:30-11:15 AM—Confirmation Session (Parish Center) 
10:15 AM Mass—Ocille Steinmeyer by Sue & Steve Sodeman 
5:15 PM—Private Confession 
5:45 PM—Pray the Rosary 
6:00 PM Mass—StoutCatholic 

 STEWARDSHIP 

FINANCE REPORT 
July 1, 2024-June 30, 2025 

 

OFFERTORY for March 23 —Week 38 
Adult Envelope Donations            $     7,992.50  
Weekly Goal             $   11,731.00 
Under Weekly Goal                                $   (3,738.50) 
 

Plate      $     1,030.25 
  

Year-to-Date Total                                   $ 513,434.83 
Year-to-Date Goal                                       $ 445,778.00 
Over Yearly Goal                                         $   67,656.83 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS GIVING 

Please consider Income Tax Giving Options to help support our parish.  
IRA RMD (Required Minimum Distribution), IRA QCD (Qualified 
Charitable Donation), Appreciated stock and other investments, 
corporate Gift Match, Estate Bequests, Life insurance beneficiary 
designation are some of the ways to donate.  To set up Income Tax 
Giving Options please contact your plan advisor/representative for 
advice and processing. 

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 

 

Diocesan Annual Appeal 2024-2025  
Goal: $72,255.00 

Pledged/$59,347.84—82.14% of target! 
Under Goal by $12,907.16 

Representing 170/18.1% of the registered 
families. 

~Who help 
support the 
Church~ 

Would you like to place an ad to support our Parish?   
Contact Robert Ferjanic at rferjanic@4LPi.com * (800) 477-4574 



Upcoming Choir Rehearsals 

            Traditional Choir:   Guitar Choir:              
      4/9  6:00 PM                                4/15  6:00 PM      
 

                                Full Schedule available online at: 
https://www.menomoniecatholic.org/liturgical-

ministry 
        

CHOIR 

ST. JOSEPH SCHOOL MESSAGE FROM FR. MANO 

 

I can’t believe that it’s already my 21st Ordination 
Anniversary. By God’s Grace I was able to do His Ministry for 
His people for the last 20 years. I was ordained on April 3, 
2005. St. Pope John Paul II died a day before my ordination so 
I was wondering whether they would give Ordination or 
postpone. Thankfully my Bishop decided to ordain us as we 
had planned. My friends were making fun of me, saying that 
even Pope John Paul II could not tolerate me getting ordained, 
so he died (that is not true please).  

‘In His Footsteps…’ is my Ordination motto. I still remember 
my professor’s homily for my first Thanksgiving Mass. He 
mentioned that it’s not easy even to follow Him and it’s not 
that easy to be in His Footsteps. He also told me that the 
Priest always should give a shoulder to the weary but never 
look for a shoulder. I thankfully remember all those good 
people who have been encouraging, inspiring and directing 
me in my pastoral ministry. Only seven years I worked in India 
in my home diocese and the rest I have been blessed to 
minister our people in the diocese of La Crosse. Kindly 
continue to pray for my ministry.  

In my last weekend homily, I was saying that we have lost the 
sense of sin. As we have been doing those sins for a certain 
amount of time, they have become a part of our lives, and 
they are no more sins or bad for us. The first key for 
confession is to realize that we have sinned. If you haven’t 
gone for a confession for more than a year, please consider it 
for this year. We have our parish Lenten Reconciliation service 
on March 31st 6pm in the church. There will be four more 
priests to help us. So please plan to receive this Sacrament 
and see the change in your spiritual life.  

Lent is a time of penance and preparation for Easter, and 
penance services, which often include confession, prayer, and 
reflection, help individuals examine their lives, identify areas 
for growth, and seek God's grace for transformation. Lenten 
penance services are important because they provide a 
structured opportunity for us to express sorrow for sins, seek 
God's forgiveness, and prepare for the joy of Easter, fostering 
spiritual renewal and a deeper relationship with God. 

Confession, like all other sacraments, is a gift through which 
God has made His saving love and mercy real and present to 
us. In his desire to set all people free and draw them into the 
authentic peace that is communion with God, Christ entrusted 
his ministry of reconciliation to the apostles. Christ does not 
await us in confession with a response of shame or disgust. 
Christ awaits us with the same love and compassion he details 
in the parable of the Prodigal Son. The prodigal son plans to 
approach his father ashamed and state that he is no longer 
worthy to be called his son. Yet before he can do this, “his 
father caught sight of him, and was filled with compassion. He 
ran to his son, embraced him and kissed him” (Lk. 15:20) And 
how else can we respond to such love except with humility 
and contrition in our heart? 

 

YOU HAVE A CHOICE IN YOUR 
CHILD’S SCHOOLING 

 

 You may be able to send your child to St. Joseph 
Grade school tuition free.   

 You may qualify for The Wisconsin Parental 
Choice Program.   

 To find out if you qualify go to schoolchoicewi.org  
(or scan code) before April 17th during the open 
enrollment period. 

Or contact Maribeth Hartung at 
Maribeth.hartung@menomoniecatholic.org 

Our 2nd grade students, along with their peers in religious 
education, will continue preparations for their First 
Communion by attending a retreat on Saturday, April 5th at 
the Parish Center. The retreat will culminate with Mass at 4:00 
PM. Please keep these young disciples in your prayers as they 
continue preparing for their First Communion, which is on 
Sunday, May 4th. 

Get ready to step out in faith! St. Joseph School’s annual Walk 
for Virtues fundraiser is happening on Friday, May 2nd. 
Students, families, and friends will walk together along the 
scenic Red Cedar Trail from Irvington to Riverside Park, 
followed by a picnic lunch. This event not only supports our 
school through pledges from family, friends, and community 
members, but it also reflects the virtues we practice daily: 
faith, justice, temperance, hope, prudence, charity, and 
fortitude. Funds raised will go toward technology upgrades, 
safety enhancements, and curriculum resources, ensuring the 
best for our students. Stay tuned for more details in next 
week’s bulletin, and thank you for your prayers and support! 

Registration for the 2025-2026 school year is happening now! 
If you are considering St. Joseph School for your child, we 
invite you to pick up a St. Joe’s information folder from the 
table in back of the church. I would love to personally 
welcome you for a tour; reach out anytime, or feel free to 
stop by for a visit! 

May your week be sprinkled with unexpected joy! 

Mrs. Mary Kiefer, Principal  

mailto:Maribeth.hartung@menomoniecatholic.org


ALL ARE WELCOME TO COME 

PRAY THE FAMILY ROSARY WITH 

THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS IN 

THE CHURCH TUESDAY,  

APRIL 1st, 6:30 PM  

Thursday, 

April 3 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

             Red Cross Blood Drive   
      hosted by St. Joseph’s Church 

 Monday, March 31  
 10 AM-4:00 PM in Charles Hall. 

Needed:  
• Volunteers to help with greeting donors and 

similar tasks.  
• Donors 
Contact Linda Young at the Parish Center to sign up  
at 715-232-4922. 

THIS WEEK IN FAITH FORMATION 
Wednesday, April 2:  
      Elementary Faith Formation | Parish Center | 5:30-6:30 
Wednesday, April 2:  
      Shadow Stations Practice | Charles Hall | 6:30-8:00 
Saturday, April 5:  
      First Communion Retreat | Parish Center | 1:00-5:00 

 
 

Wednesday, April 9:  
      Middle School Faith Formation | Parish Center | 6:00-7:30 
Wednesday, April 9:  
      Shadow Stations Practice | Charles Hall | 6:30-8:00 
Wednesday, April 16:  
      Elementary Faith Formation | Parish Center | 5:30-6:30 
Wednesday, April 16:  
      Shadow Stations | Church | 8:00 
Thursday, April 17: 
      Confirmation Triduum Retreat—Holy Thursday | Church        
      8:00pm 
Friday, April 18: 
      Confirmation Triduum Retreat—Good Friday | Church  
      1:00pm 
Saturday, April 19: 
      Confirmation Triduum Retreat—Easter Vigil | Church  
      8:30pm 

Looking Ahead 

EASTER FLOWERS 

PARISH EVENTS, OPPORTUNITIES 

in the Church 

Easter Flower Donations 
Please contact the Parish Center by Wednesday, 
April 16th if you would like to donate towards 

Easter Flowers in memory of a loved one. Donations can be 
mailed or placed in the collection basket or bins at the 
Church. A list of names will be in the Easter bulletin. Please 
let us know how you would like the names listed. 

LENT RECONCILIATION 
Monday, March 31st, 6:00 PM 

[PLEASE NOTE CORRECTED TIME] 
The Lenten Reconciliation Service is in the church. The 
service will include a reading and short message, followed 
by the opportunity for confession with Fr. Mano and area 
priests. 







CONTACT INFORMATION  

Pastor: Fr. Mano, fr.mano@menomoniecatholic.org 
Principal: Mary Kiefer, mary.kiefer@menomoniecatholic.org 
Business Manager: Karen Adams, karen.adams@menomoniecatholic.org 
School Administrative Assistant: Mary Wayne, mary.wayne@menomoniecatholic.org 
Parish Administrative Assistant: Linda Young, linda.young@menomoniecatholic.org 
Music & Liturgy: Beth Wacek, beth.wacek@menomoniecatholic.org 
Parish Life Ministries: Nicki Welsch, nicki.welsch@menomoniecatholic.org 
Religious Education: Tammy Christianson, tammy.christianson@menomoniecatholic.org 
Director of  StoutCatholic: Becca Sheahan, director@stoutcatholic.org 
Choice Program: Maribeth Hartung, maribeth.hartung@menomoniecatholic.org 
Head Custodian/Maintenance: Wayne Koepke, wayne.koepke@menomoniecatholic.org 

Join Our Parish Community: 
Contact Nicki Welsch, or click on 

“I’M NEW” at : 
MenomonieCatholic.org.  

 
St. Joseph Grade School:  

Serving children 3 years old 
through 5th grade. We are a 4K  
program site and a Wisconsin  

Parental Choice Program school. 
Registration for the school year is 

ongoing.  
Contact  Principal Mary Kiefer with 

questions or to set up a tour.  
 

Baptisms:  
Contact Nicki Welsch for  

information and to schedule a                  
baptism.  

 
Weddings:  

Contact the Parish Center at least 6 
months before your wedding to set 

up a meeting with Fr. Mano and 
begin preparation. 

St. Joseph Parish | 910 Wilson Ave. | Menomonie, WI  
Parish Center Hours: Monday-Thursday 8:00 AM-4:00 PM | Phone: 715.232.4922 | Fax: 715.232.4923  

Mass: Sat 4:00 PM; Sun 8:30 AM, 10:15 AM; Tues & Wed 8:00 AM; Fri 9 AM 
Pastor: John S. Muthu Vijayan (Fr. Mano) 

Adoration in Church: Tuesdays 7:00 AM-3:00 PM | Private Confession in Church: Sat 3:00 PM 

The Parish Pastoral Council  
is a consultative body to the  

pastor with elected and           
appointed members to help  

define, plan, prioritize, and carry 
out the mission of our parish.  

Pastoral Council Members 
Katie Baier 

Anna Beckman 
Debra Berends 
Karen Brunner 

John Heike 
Jason Horzewski Chairperson 

Katie Mrdutt 
Dan Wengel 

Duane Zweber 

The Parish Finance Council           
consists of appointed                    

members who work with the  
pastor and act justly and   

prudently in formation and  
administration of the parish’s  

financial policies, budget and long 
range planning. 

 
Finance Council Members 

Fr. Mano 
Karen Adams 
Larry Feiler 

Priscilla Fuhrman 
John Heike 

Jeff Krumenauer Chairperson 
Shirley Riedmann 

 
Remembering Our Faithful Departed:  

 

As a parish family we remember in our prayers those who 
have died most recently, their families, and loved ones. May 
those who have died in Christ now share in His Resurrection: 
   

 Henry (brother of Eileen Register) 
 Brenda (niece of Eileen Register) 
 Maxine Berger 
 Marlene “Molly” McDonald 
 Mary Knops 
 Allen Klink 
 Joanne Miracle (sister of Frank Trunkel) 
 Tom Sullivan (father of Jeff Sullivan) 
 Barb Gort (friend of Janeene Gellerman)  

 Luann Stoeklen 
 Rosalia Mohr 
 Jim Gellerman (husband of Janeene) 

        
  Contact the Parish Center to have someone from outside the 
  parish remembered on this list. 

 PARISH PRAYER REQUEST 

Knights of Columbus:  
Catholic men age 17 ½ and 
older are invited to join the 
Knights. Scan this QR  code 
with a smartphone/tablet. 

Enter your info and you will 
be contacted by a local 

member. Or contact                       
Bob Brahmstadt  
Grand Knight at 

KC2055GK@gmail.com. 
 

Parish Prayer Requests:  
We pray for all in our community and in the world who 
are in need of comfort.  
 

THE MOST RECENT REQUESTS ARE LISTED BELOW.  
VISIT MenomonieCatholic.org/prayer-list FOR THE COMPLETE     
LIST WHICH HAS RECENTLY BEEN UPDATED. NAMES WILL REMAIN ON 

THE WEBSITE PRAYER LIST FOR TWELVE MONTHS. UNLESS OTHERWISE 
REQUESTED.. 

Bruce Tice 
Joseph Larkin 
Dave Nowaskey 
Joseph (son of Mary) 

Dean & Judy Shaide (sister and 
brother-in-law of Dixie Chermack) 
Stevie 
Christopher Timm (brother of 
Miriam Obradovich) 
Marie Bauer (wife of Duane) 

Pat Nevala 
De La Rosa Family 
Anne Peiris  
(daughter of Deb Goss) 
Family of Joe Berends 
Gemma Brostrom 
(Granddaughter of Margaret 

Brostrom)  
John Vogel  
(father of Theresa Caturia) 

If you would like us to pray for you or someone you love,  
contact the Parish Center at 715-232-4922 or email to 
contact@menomoniecatholic.org.  

The Parish Council for Catholic Women (PCCW) is an organization all women of the Parish belong to whether they pay dues or not.  It is part of the 
Durand Deanery of the La Crosse Diocese Council for Catholic Women (LDCCW).  You may find more information on the website at https://
www.menomoniecatholic.org/pccw.  Current president is Marianne Canon.  Contact information is stjosephpccw24@gmail.com. 








